

# Theten

# Parc Eglos News

Dear Parents/ Carers.

What a super week here at school - finished off today with a great fun run, and dance-a-thon. Thank you to everyone who took part or sponsored our children. All money raised is going towards some fabulous playground equipment for the field.

Raising Concerns

We've become increasingly aware that some parental concerns are being shared on public social media platforms. We kindly ask that if you have any worries or issues, please bring them directly to the school so we can respond promptly and appropriately. You can contact us by phoning the school office on 01326 572998, emailing parceglossecretary@croftymat.org, or emailing parcegloshead@croftymat.org.

The earlier we are made aware of any concerns, the sooner we can investigate and take steps to resolve them. Direct communication also helps to prevent the spread of misinformation that can sometimes arise from social media discussions. Thank you for your support.

## Right to Choose pathway for assessments of Autism and ADHD

Please click this link which leads to the ADHD UK website, providing detailed information on the Right to Choose process - it is important all parents are fully informed about the choices available when seeking support for their children.

https://adhduk.co.uk/right-to-choose/

# Team Points!

<u>Davy</u>	<u>Trevithick</u>	Kingsley	Trengrouse
625	506	680	451

# Calendar 24/25

Additions in white

15.07.25 - Year 6 Performances 1.30pm &

16.07.25 - Year 6 Performance 6pm\*\*

17.07.25 - Nursery Graduation 10.30 - 12pm 18.07.25 - Year 6 Leavers Disco \*\*

## Calendar 25/26

4.9.25 - First day back at school

(W/C) 15.09.25 - Welcome sessions in classes from 2.45pm \*\*

2.10.25 - World Poetry Day

(W/C) 20.10.25 - Book Look sessions from 2.45pm (years 1-6)\*

(W/C) 20.10.25 - Reception open mornings (maths/phonics) \*\*

24.10.25 - INSET DAY - school closed 03.11.25 - INSET DAY - school closed

19.12.25 - Last day of Autumn Term

\* More information sent separately via email \*\* More information to follow





# THE GOLDEN KEY AWARD

# Proudly presented to

YR Poldhu	The Whole Class	Y3 Crantock	Ethan C and Maisie
YR Gunwalloe	Elsie B and Arlo	Y4 Coverack	Elowen D and Harry C
Y1 Rinsey	Dulcie and Archer	Y4 Gwithian	Stephanie and Evelyn
Y1 Godrevy	Harper-Anne and Joshua	Y5 Sennen	Elsie and Sawyer
Y2 Maenporth	Nico and Luca	Y5 Zennor	Brody and Leo
Y2 Swanpool	Teddy and Jaxson	Y6 Fistral	Everyone for fantastic SATs results!
Y3 Portreath	Oakley and Harvey	Y6 Holywell	Everyone for fantastic SATs results

# **Boomerang Booking links**

	Breakfast Club	After School Club
W/C 21st July 2025	https://forms.gle/ j3p9LjYbvRvN2MwC6	https:// forms.gle/5MfEs7dbVZ7rKmQ8 6
W/C 1st September 2025	https://forms.gle/ vHDTsEFP5SkyYWmMA	https://forms.gle/ beVD9qHcMYyVRwsFA
W/C 8th September 2025	https://forms.gle/ fXBQz4NLnoh4RXRs9	https://forms.gle/ fHbw55bWCF8CXVuq5
W/C 15th September 2025	https://forms.gle/ jcnkVud8anxsCD61A	https://forms.gle/ Yk1DnbJgaY4dc2PC6

## PARKING

We kindly ask all drivers to be mindful of our local residents when parking in the area. Please ensure you park in spaces to avoid blocking driveways or access points. Additionally, for the comfort and well-being of everyone, we request that you turn off your engine when waiting or parked for extended periods. Idling not only contributes to unnecessary noise and air pollution, but it can also disrupt the peaceful atmosphere of our community. By respecting these simple guidelines, we can all help maintain a safe and pleasant environment for everyone. Thank you for your cooperation!



Jasper has worked extremely hard all winter with indoor and outdoor practise sessions this season as a result he has been selected to be part of the Cornwall under 11's cricket team attending the kings college cricket festival in August. Here is Jasper retired on 30 not out for the second time season for Helston under 13's last week!



# The Pen

# Nursery & Foundation Team

The Foundation children have enjoyed listening to stories from other cultures this week. As part of this focus, the children have been introduced to different styles of artwork from around the world, including Australia. In response to this, the children



have produced some beautiful Aboriginal style handprint pictures, using cotton buds for the colourful dots.

As the summer holidays are approaching, we have also been spending some time in Foundation reflecting on the amazing year that we have had together. The children have learnt so much and It has been such a pleasure to watch their personalities develop and their confidence grow since September.

# Year 1/2 Team

Over the last two weeks, Year 1 have been working hard learning about money. The children have been busy recognising different coins and notes and exploring their values. They've practised identifying and naming coins and have made great progress in understanding how much each one is worth. They've learned how to count coins, compare amounts, and even started solving simple problems involving money. Well done Year 1. You are becoming money experts!



# Year 3/4 Team

Over the past couple of weeks in our Life Skills lessons, Year 4 have been learning the basics of first aid. They now know how to recognise the signs of an asthma attack and allergic reactions, how to assist someone who is choking, and how to contact the emergency services. Some pupils were so enthusiastic about the topic that they went a step further and learned how to put someone into the recovery position - a vital, lifesaving skill. Well done, Year 4!



# Year 5/6 Team

Last week, our Year 5 pupils embarked on an unforgettable residential trip to Porthpean Outdoor, where they spent their days diving into a wide variety of thrilling activities. From the exhilarating giant SUP to kayaking across open waters, conquering high ropes and rock climbing walls, navigating through indoor 'caving' tunnels, engaging in laser tag battles, and tackling creative problem-solving challenges, each child showed incredible courage, teamwork, and enthusiasm. The fun continued well into the evenings, where they were treated to a captivating ventriloquist performance, gathered around the campfire for songs, and danced their hearts out at a lively silent disco. The food was consistently amazing—delicious, comforting, and energising—and kept everyone going throughout the adventure. Above all, the children's behaviour was impeccable.

They represented the school with pride and grace, and were a true credit to both the staff and their parents.





# 

### Letters

Please click the image below for a list of recent communications, or alternatively ring the school office to speak to a member of the team.

Letters

## **Online Safety**

Please click the image below for advice on keeping your children safe online and on their mobile phones. If you would like any further guidance, please contact the office to make an appointment with a member of staff.



## **RWI Phonics**

Please click the image below for our dedicated "Phonics practice at home" page, which has now moved to our website!





# **Attendance Reminder**

Holidays in term time



As a reminder to parents,

If you book a holiday in term time which is 5 days or more, and is not approved as an exceptional circumstance, our policy - in line with DFE guidance, is to refer this to the local authority for a fine to be issued. Please also be aware that schools need to consider fining if a child has 10 unauthorised sessions in a rolling 10 week period. Please do contact me if you have any further questions regarding this.

Many thanks, Mrs Sanderson



#### Success Awards

For pupils who have shown exceptional in the moment achievements, we are now sending home postcards called

#### 'The Success Awards'!

These might be academic achievements or showing our Ready, Respectful and Safe school rules.

We are also asking any local businesses to sponsor some of these cards by providing unused 2nd class stamps. Any donated stamps will send postcards with your logo (your business will even get a special mention on The Pen!). Please contact the office if you can help!



# Pop up Food Hub

See our Facebook Page

# Helston

Pop up Saturday 19th July **10:00 - 11:00** Last Order Tuesday 15th July

**Helston Community College** 

**Pre-Order Only** – payment on the day

For £30, which helps to keep the charity running, you will receive a trolley load containing:

Tea or coffee Pasta or rice A selection of tins and cereal Bag/box of Crisps A box of pasties or pies A bag of frozen items A bag of fresh fruit/veg A bag of household toiletries Bread/rolls/cakes Pet Food Other extra items as available ALL ITEMS SUBJECT TO AVAILABILITY



All welcome. No referral needed We look forward to seeing you there Remember to bring a trolley or plenty of strong bags

To guarantee your bundle please contact Debbie on **07880 835 331** 





Fun football and multi skill games for children aged 5-11.

Wendron School Helston TR13 OPX 09:30 - 15:00

FROM JULY 29<sup>th</sup> TO AUGUST 28<sup>th</sup>

PLEASE BRING LUNCH, DRINK AND SUITABLE CLOTHING. FOR MORE INFORMATION EMAIL MARTYN:

MARTYN.SUPASPORTSW@OUTLOOK.COM



# SUMMER 2025

- Activities including water sports, forest schools, circus skills, day trips and lots more - for children aged 5 to 16
- Every session includes a healthy meal for all children
- Funded places for ALL children eligible for benefits related free school meals

Activities are taking place across Cornwall during the Summer holidays from 28th July – 29th August

Scan here to book!





www.activecornwall.org/T2MHolidayProgramme/ Time2Move.HolidayProgramme@cornwall.gov.uk 01872 324287





